
Hopkinton Cemetery Trustees   
Nullus Vivere Relinquit 

Meeting of April 20, 2023 
 
Present: Lynn Clark, Judy Hampe, Gayle Kimball, and Sexton Joe Tristaino 
. 
Lynn Clark called the meeting to order at 10:05a.m. at the Hopkinton Town Hall. 
 
The Minutes of the March 23, 2023 meeting were approved as circulated. 
 
The 2023 Budget was reviewed.   
 
Sexton Tristaino reported that most of the clean up after the big tree downed this winter in Old 
Hopkinton has been finished.  The Cemetery will open on May 1 with the others following 
shortly thereafter. 
 
The issue with the water valves in New Hopkinton is more serious than originally thought.  The 
Sexton believes he can fix it. 
 
The Sexton has caught up with outstanding filing for current Right to Buries. The Trustees will 
schedule time to tackle historical files. 
.  
Year-to-date there have been four sales: one memorial plot in Old Hopkinton, one plot in Old 
Hopkinton and two plots in Contoocook Village. 
 
Six burials have been scheduled for spring. 
 
The Review of the Rules and Regulations was postponed to the May meeting. 
 
The next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, May 18 at 2 pm at Town Hall. 
 
The meeting adjourned at 2:00 p.m.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Gayle Kimball 
Secretary 


